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                                        July-September  2007

You Are Cordially Invited to Attend

Greater Taunton Health & Human Services Coalition

Coalition 24

Strategic Planning Retreat

Wednesday, September 12, 2007, 10:00am-2:00pm
(Registration begins at 9:30 am)
At the Chateau Restaurant

(Formerly Anne’s Place)
48 Bay Road

Norton, MA 02766

www.chateaurestaurant.com
Delicious Lunch Provided

This Strategic Planning Session will be facilitated by

The Southeast Center for Healthy Communities

Please make every effort to come to this important meeting to continue our progress and development as a Coalition including our mission, program direction, community participation and other related topics and issues.

Food & Fun – So Please Come!
RSVP to April Cabrera: 508-977-8164

SEMA-VAV goes Cable TV & Kitchen Table

Announcing the Domestic Violence & Babies Kitchen Table Workshop
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   Southeastern Massachusetts Voices Against Violence (SEMA-VAV) launched "Voices Against Violence, Voices of Hope" on Taunton Cable Access Media on August 7th.  The informational program can be viewed at 8:00 PM Tuesdays and 11:00 AM on Thursdays.  Episode #1 was an introduction to the DV Committee's year-round calendar of events.

    Episode #2 is a brief overview of "Domestic Violence & Babies," a preview of some of the information that will be presented at a 9/12/07 DV Kitchen Table Workshop Series. The guest was Milly Burrows of the Early Head Start program at AHS, Inc.  This episode will air on Tuesday, Sept. 4 & 11 at 8:00 PM, and Thursday, Sept. 6 & 13, at 11:00 AM.  Copies of all programs are being dropped off at cable access stations in surrounding communities.  If you would like to borrow a copy of any program, please contact Annemarie at 508-922-7278. 
   Domestic Violence is not just something that happens between two adults. Children are also significantly affected. In light of medical and scientific advances that allow us to better examine brain activity, we are now beginning to understand the influences of prenatal exposure to violence. This workshop will explore the effects of the trauma of domestic violence on the developing brain and its impact on children’s social and emotional health.

   SEMA-VAV looks forward to hosting many CHNA24 members to help share information within the community.  The program will eventually tape new episodes weekly. 

   Domestic Violence and Babies Kitchen Table Workshop will be held Wednesday, 9/12/07, 5:45-7:45, at the First Parish Church of Taunton, across from Taunton City Hall. Anyone and everyone concerned about domestic violence & babies are invited to attend. Schedule is as follows:

· 5:45 pm – Coffee & light refreshments

· 6:00 pm – Workshop begins, facilitated by Milly Burrows, Family Partnerships & Mental Health Manager at the Early Head Start program at Associates for Human Services, Inc.

Topics include:

· Domestic Violence – How it affects the child/the developing brain

· Current research

· Potential for change & resilience

· How we can help mother and child
   We also hope that many of you, your family, friends, co-workers & clients will join us on Monday, October 1st for the National Domestic Violence Awareness Month's Kickoff Candle Light Vigil.  Information will be posted on the Web site: www.semavav.org.  Please contact Annemarie Matulis at 508-922-7278 for more information.                               ♥
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[image: image8.wmf]13th Annual Spaghetti Supper & Raffle will be held 10/19/07, at St. Joseph’s Church Hall, 499 Spring St., Dighton. 5:00-6:30 Supper; 6:30-7:30 Raffle. Adults $7, Seniors & Children $5. Limited tickets at the door. For more information or tickets, please contact Associates for Human Services, Inc., 508-880-0202.

Guiding Good Choices parent workshops will be held at the Taunton Boys & Girls club from 6:00-8:00pm on September 10, 13, 17, 20 and 24, 2007. Lori Verderosa will facilitate. Refreshments and childcare will be provided. For information, please call April Cabrera at   508-977-8164.

Taunton Police Community Crisis Intervention (CCIT) has been awarded the 2nd round $60,000 of the Jail Diversion Plan from the Department of Mental Health. Congratulations!

Where Kids Are Getting Alcohol - New research suggests that if parents want to keep alcohol away from their middle school children, the best place to start is at home. The study, reported in the June issue of Preventive Medicine, shows that of 11-14 year olds who choose to drink, only a small fraction (2.4 percent in the 6th grade, rising to 5.6 percent at the end of the 8th grade) obtain alcohol from commercial venues. More than one-third of the alcohol consumed by these children came from their own home or a friend’s, parents or guardians. For more information, please see http://cadca.org/CoalitionsOnline/article.asp?id=1533 
[image: image9.wmf]Smokers’ Babies are more likely to have finger, toe deformities –Pregnant women who smoke half a pack of cigarettes a day or more, increase the risk of delivering a baby with deformed, extra or missing fingers of toes, by 30%, according a study based on a review of about 7 million birth records by University of Pennsylvania researchers. Smoking interferes with oxygen delivery to cells at the very key moments in development. If cells are deprived of oxygen, they don’t proliferate as they should. This leads to limb deformities, according to researcher Manuel Alvarez of Hackensack University Medical Center.  See www.jointogether.org/news/research/summaries/2007/smokers-babies-more-likely.html
Drug Free Communities Grants Awarded – $74 million has been awarded to 736 recipients nationally, including Taunton’s Project YELL. Of this, $62.9 million were for continuation grants. The DFC program provides grants of up to $500,000 over 5 years to community organizations that facilitate citizen participation in local drug prevention efforts. Coalitions are comprised of community leaders, parents, youth teachers, religious and fraternal organizations, health care and business professionals, law enforcement, and the media. 

Not In Our House goal is to prevent underage drinking in settings where adults are hosting parties and/or providing alcohol. The program is intended to inform adults of the civil and criminal liabilities, and social hosting and/or providing alcohol to underage youth. The primary target audience for the program is parents of 9th and 10th grade students. Other audiences include administrators, teachers, coaches and PTA leadership, and others who can have a positive influence on adults. See www.notnrhouse.org.

Underage Drinking in the U.S.: The Facts - Reports and Studies of Underage Drinking including its consequences and recommended measures to prevent it are available at www.iiaaonline.org/studies.php. 

A Gathering of Homelessness Prevention Providers from Bristol County will be held 9/24/07, 2-4, at the First Baptist Church, 210 North Main St., Fall River. Topics include: Ever wondered what can be done? Ever wondered what services are out there? Ever wondered how your agency can help? Sponsored by Father Bills,  MainSpring and the Tenancy Preservation Program. Contact Carolyn Adamson at cadamson@mainspring.org.
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COALITION/COMMITTEE
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MINUTES & REPORTS
CHNA 24 Quarterly Meeting.  6/20/07, 10:00am, CCBC
Discussion Highlights:

Spokes – One or 2 representatives are sought from each committee, coalition or task force. The sign in sheet will reflect this with a special column. Chairperson of CHNA 24 will be rotated quarterly starting in September. Each spoke will choose 1-2 representatives to attend the quarterly meetings. Today’s “spoke” attendees included Taunton Emergency Task Force, Child and Family Focus Committee, Substance Abuse Committee, GTHHSC, Domestic Violence and Project Connect.
Strategic Planning – GTHHSC strategic planning will include its networking and subcommittees. CHNA24 strategic planning will include all CHNA spokes in the Atteboro/Taunton area. The Department of Public Health and the Southeastern Center for Healthy Communities provide assistance without charge to CHNAs. Strategic planning can address helping all the spokes have their needs met. The September meeting can be a strategic planning meeting and focus on identifying goals and mission. Gaps, services, communication and budget needs can be addressed.
DPH Funded Agencies CHNA Attendance Requirements are fulfilled by the agency joining and attending an area committee in partnership with the CHNA. Attendees can receive a certificate of participation from their “spoke”. An invitation letter to the next meeting should include “Participation in a spoke committee meets your mandate in the CHNA”. Benefits include “networking, funding, increased impact in the community and fulfillment of DPH requirements. Grant applications often require collaboration”.
Budget – The CHNA budget was set for 5 years to support infrastructure and the Domestic Violence and Substance Abuse Committees. 

Networking:

· Brockton White Ribbon will be passing out T-shirts on 6/27/07.

· Project YELL tobacco project peer leaders will distribute packets.

· SAC is looking forward to strategic planning for more community outreach. A new chairperson is needed. 

· Community Care Services continues work on their tobacco grant. 

· The Substance Abuse Round Table focusing on social norms marketing was a huge success. 

· The Carol Foundation provided free services to 11 male students to quit smoking. There were no drop outs.

· Project YELL is still working on locations for the Guiding Good Choices parent program. Suggested locations include Wynn & Wynn, Mulcahey School, Taunton Galleria and Fairfax Gardens.
Next Steps:
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Set up a CHNA strategic planning meeting in September

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Invite the Project Connect chairperson to join CHNA24 and the CFFC, and to host the December meeting.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact the 2 hospitals about membership

Next Meeting: 9/19/07, 10:00-Noon, Associates for Human Services.

Contact Person: Richard McMahon, 508-979-7160, 3010.
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GTHHSC Networking Meeting.  6/19/07, 9:00am, Associates for Human Services

Discussion Highlights:

Taunton Emergency Task Force – The United Way approved another $26,000. Money is available from the car and furnace repair grant. A slate of officers will be presented in September. They hope for a special meeting in October.

Strategic Planning – The proposal from Southeast Center for Healthy Communities (SCHC) was reviewed. Project YELL has a $5,115 line item, and a $5000 line for an evaluation consultant to evaluate process and program of Project YELL. The Coalition voted unanimously to support the plan as outlined. SCHC has familiarity and positive experiences with this group.

Staffing – The coordinator position will need to be advertised. Ron, Milly, April, Carol, Rich and Marty volunteered to work on an announcement.

Project YELL – An ice cream fundraiser will be held today. A small business expo will be held this summer.

Brockton Concerned Men of Color Mentor Program connects community leaders with youth. They would like to work with Taunton. Youth are middle to high school age.

Inkind Matches – Please send Carol your inkind time or other support of the GTHHSC, Substance Abuse Committee (SAC) or Project YELL.

Women’s Health Network is designing their breast and cervical cancer screening and expanding providers.

Thank You for all your support over the last 9 years, and for the fabulous send-off party and gifts!

Next Steps:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Continue preparation for strategic planning
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Resolve staffing positions
Next Meeting: 9/18/07, 9:00, Associates for Human Services. 
Contact Person: Richard McMahon, 508-979-7160, 3010.

This month's Advocate was published with funds from Drug Free Communities Grant Funding, GATHER MRI and GTHHSC dues. You may also access copies of The Advocate at 

 HYPERLINK "http://www.geocities.com/gathercoalition" 
www.geocities.com/gathercoalition. For information contact Coalition24@hotmail.com 


GTHHSC Child & Family Focus Committee.  6/19/07, 10:15am, A.H.S.

Safety Bookmark Project –  The WalMart grant for $1250 was approved for September. No word on Old Mutual or Hanniford. Safety bookmarks may be distributed through libraries, schools, doctor’s offices, committee organizations, Project Connect, parent/teacher partnerships meetings and with report cards. Minor corrections were made to the templates.

Behavioral Management Surveys will be emailed to the appropriate schools after updating according to today’s suggestions. A brochure including websites, resources and parenting workshop information can also be posted on DSS, CHNA and AHS websites, as well as distributed through schools, day care, Headstart, Early Intervention, etc. The brochure can be updated annually. First brochure may be ready by September.

Post Partum Depression Project – The DPH and Greater New Bedford Health & Human Services held a moving and successful post partum depression event. Lorraine has the full report.

Next Steps:
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Finalize and forward the questionnaire for distribution.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Continue to send Ronna suggestions of who should receive the survey.

Next Meeting: 9/18/07, 10:15, A.H.S.

Contact Person: Ronna Schaffer, 508-880-0202


GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee (SAC).  6/20/07, 3:30, CCBC

Discussion Highlights:

Strategic Planning – The SCHC invoice draft was received. Costs will be covered by the budget, including a summer retreat and both process and project evaluation services. Money from the 4x3 hours line can be added to evaluation. The committee voted unanimously to hire SCHC for the retreat.

Role as Steering Committee – The Committee reviewed social norms “do’s” sheets to guide Project YELL. Deb will email the “don’ts”. 

Social Norms Posters – In September, new posters with 5 different designs will be rotated randomly. A focus group of 60 youth examined the posters. Peer leaders did a presentation to the Taunton City Council, appeared on TV and in the Taunton CALL. 

Current Issues and Trends An aerosol drug detector is available for parental testing of sons and daughters. Methamphetamines may cause paranoia, and is found in some cold medications. Taunton Police are needed on the SAC committee.

Recovery Month – A packet helps raise awareness of the cost of drugs to the community. Jonathan will hold onto the kit, which gives ideas and tips for event planning, such as a Mayor’s proclamation. The packet targets recovering addicts and alcoholics. The Committee can start by focusing on the expertise of the recovery community.

Staffing – Both Lorraine and Carol are leaving. The handling of both Project YELL and coalition coordinator positions need to be discussed. April is interested in the position. A subcommittee was formed to look at the positions for a fair process. A one time meeting will look at reorganizing staffing into 2 positions instead of the current 3 (Project coordinator is 30 hours, youth coordinator 18, and coalition coordinator 14). The following will explore this issue: Deb, Kathy, Jonathan, Maggie, Carol, April, Tyrel and Jimmy. April will co-chair the SAC, and Arlene will take minutes. Motion was accepted unanimously.

Auf Wiedersehen – The meeting ended with a farewell to Lorraine. Thank you all for the gifts, food, fun and friendship!

Next Steps: 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
June agenda: Strategic plan, staffing, new co-chairs.
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Brainstorm a topic for SARTXIII at the September meeting.
Next Meeting: 9/19/07, 3:30, CCBC 

Contact Person: Arlene Dickinson, 508-223-4691

Southeastern Massachusetts Voices Against Violence.  9/20/07, 5:00, First Parish Church

Discussion Highlights:

Announcements:
New Hope is looking for a new development director. They are also looking for 4 medical advocate volunteers, 18+, with CORI screening and their own transportation, to accompany survivors for their collections kit. For information, see www.new-hope.org, or call   508-226-4015, x104.
Dress to Impress has moved. The 16-18 racks of clothing, and shoe racks are being sorted. The dehumidifier is hooked up and running. 
HeadStart Garden of Hope is the next project. Cleaning and weeding begins this weekend, but tilling will wait. Looking for access to water.

CHNA Steering Committee – A 3 hour strategic planning session at the September quarterly meeting will address structure, process and committee sharing of hosting meetings. Reorganization of the CHNA is a work in progress. 
Kitchen Table Workshops:

1. Domestic Violence and Babies (9/12/07, 5:45-7:45)  will be held at the First Parish Church. Doors open at 5:30. It includes a video on the impact of violence on an unborn child. A social with refreshments follows.
2. There Are Solutions: Voices of Hope Break the Silence (9/24/07) – The agenda is being formulated, and the title will change. Justine Kingsley will be invited to tell the story of her fight to change laws after her relative was murdered in a car jacking. An overview of Taunton High School SADD’s Mentors in Violence Prevention (MVP), and what’s available in Taunton Public Schools are also suggested, as well as a student guest. 
Voices of Hope Cable Show - George, Tracey and Jen are trained to use the camera. Annemarie will do cut edit and voiceovers. The first two ½ hour shows will have a PowerPoint slide show or voice over about SEMA-VAV. Focus is on a marketing package including the 10/1/07 National Day of Unity. Snipits will play on the cable bulletin board. Also suggested was the Attleboro support group for caretakers of teens.
National Domestic Violence Awareness Month – Events for 10/1/07 National Day of Unity include the following:

· 3:00-5:30pm – The Clothesline Project

· 5:45-7:15 pm – Candle Light Vigil
Farewell – After 9 years as coordinator, this was Lorraine’s last meeting. Thank you all for our times together, and for the farewell gift and party! Please keep up the important work. I’ll always remember all of you fondly.
Next Meeting: 9/20/07, 5:00pm, First Parish Church, Taunton. 
Contact Person: Annemarie Matulis, 508-922-7278; matulisannie@msn.com
Taunton Emergency Task Force.  6/5/07, 9:30, GATRA

Discussion Highlights:

Donation - Christ Community Church donated $100.  Many clients were serviced during the month with collaboration with Citizens for Citizens and Saint Vincent de Paul.

Homelessness - Homeless around Danforth Street received letters they must relocate.  Mike Mattos from the Mayor’s Office of Community Development found a working committee to write a ten-year plan to end chronic homelessness, and are trying to get area agencies and businesses involved.  

Fuel Fund/Emergency Services - Charlie Harak is looking for funding for shut-offs, and for clients who are willing to speak to him in regards to shut-offs.  Advocates are working towards state approval for an emergency appropriation for fuel assistance.
Agency Sharing:  
· Board of Health sent out a flyer in regards to the Medical Reserve Corps.
· Early HeadStart is accepting applications. 
· Ann Lloyd is assisting with the Medical Reserve Corps. 
· Taunton Emergency Management meeting was held regarding hurricane preparedness.
· Our Daily Bread - The mailman/canned food drive was very successful.  The new Saint Vincent de Paul building is up and running.  
· Taunton Housing Authority- There are 6 families in the Transitional Housing Program: One has signed a lease and one family should be accepted in the program by the end of the month.

Next Meeting: 9/11/07, 9:30, GATRA, 10 Oak St.
Contact Person:  Milly Burrows, 508-880-0202

UPCOMING AREA MEETINGS/EVENTS

	Sept. 11, 9:30
	Taunton Emergency Task Force. GATRA Administrative Bldg, Conference Room, 10 Oak St.

	September 12, 10:00-2:00
	Coalition Strategic Planning Retreat. Chateau Restaurant, 48 Bay Rd., Norton. RSVP to April, 508-977-8164.

	September 12, 5:30-7:30
	Domestic Violence and Babies. First Parish Church. RSVP to Annemarie at 508-922-7278

	September 18, 9:00
	GTHHSC Networking Meeting. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	September 18, 10:15
	Child & Family Focus Committee. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	September 19, 10:00
	CHNA24 Quarterly Meeting. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	September 19, 3:30
	GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee. CCBC, Mill River Place

	September 20, 5:00
	SEMA-VAV (Domestic Violence Committee). First Parish Church, Church Green.

	September 24
	Voices of Hope. For information, contact Annemarie at 508-922-7278

	October 1, 3:00-7:15pm
	National Day of Unity. For information, contact Annemarie at 508-922-7278
3:00-5:30pm – The Clothesline Project; 5:45-7:15 pm – Candle Light Vigil
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